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Over the last one year, the Nigeria Centre for Disease Control (NCDC) has worked closely with relevant Ministries, 

Departments and Parastatals to respond to the ongoing coronavirus disease (COVID-19) outbreak. This is aside 

the leadership and coordination role of the Presidential Task Force on COVID-19. The NCDC has particularly 

supported states to strengthen their preparedness and response capacities. In addition to other public health 

functions such as surveillance, risk communication, points of entry activities, the NCDC has also supported states 

to strengthen their COVID-19 diagnostic and case management capacity.  

The early part of Nigeriaôs response to COVID-19 pandemic was confronted by our limited diagnostic and case 

management capacities. At the onset of the outbreak in 2020, Nigeria had only four molecular laboratories and 

few Infectious Diseases Care Centres (IDCC). This was grossly insufficient for a population of over 200 million 

Nigerians. With the support of the Federal Government of Nigeria, we now have model IDCC for COVID-19 and 

other infectious diseases as well as a network of over 120 molecular diagnostic laboratories distributed across the 

36 states and the Federal Capital Territory.  

With the above interventions, we have been able to avert a significant number of potential cases and deaths from 

COVID-19. Furthermore, we are continuously gathering daily epidemic intelligence for other epidemic prone 

diseases. With the pandemic still lingering, the NCDC has continued to provide needed support to the states to 

strengthen their capacities across diverse areas of response.  

As part of these efforts, the NCDC has recently supported the Federal Medical Centre (FMC) in Birnin Kebbi, Kebbi 

State with a model IDCC and molecular testing laboratory for COVID-19. This was commissioned by the 

Honourable Minister of State for Health (HMSH), Dr. Olorunnimbe Mamora. Handing over these facilities to the 

FMC management, the HMSH remarked that the projects were classical examples of the Federal Ministry of 

Health's untiring efforts to control the ongoing COVID-19 outbreak through provision of affordable healthcare to 

Nigerians. He also commended the efforts of NCDC and the management of FMC Kebbi for their commitment to 

see these projects to fruition.  

Finally, the Director General of NCDC who was represented by the Director of Health Emergency Preparedness 

and Response reiterated the commitment of the NCDC to building sustainable structures and strengthening the 

resilience of our health systems in Kebbi State and the country at large. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


